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USDA to Invest up to $300 million in New Organic 
Transition Initiative 
Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack announced details of the 
U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) $300 million 
investment, including with American Rescue Plan funds, in a 
new Organic Transition Initiative that will help build new and 
better markets and streams of income for farmers and 
producers. Organic production allows producers to hold a 
unique position in the marketplace and thus take home a 
greater share of the food dollar. 

According to the USDA National Agricultural Statistics Service, the number of non-certified 
organic farms actively transitioning to organic production dropped by nearly 71 percent since 
2008. Through the comprehensive support provided by this initiative USDA hopes to reverse 
this trend, opening opportunities for new and beginning farmers and expanding direct 
consumer access to organic foods through increased production. 

The initiative will deliver wrap-around technical assistance, including farmer-to-farmer 
mentoring; provide direct support through conservation financial assistance and additional 
crop insurance assistance, and support market development projects in targeted markets. 

USDA’s Agricultural Marketing Service (AMS), Risk Management Agency (RMA) and Natural 
Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) are the primary agencies supporting the Initiative, 
which will focus on three areas. 

Transition to Organic Partnership Program 

Through this initiative, USDA aims to ensure that farmers transitioning to organic have the 
support they need to navigate that transition, including a full supply chain to American 
consumers who demand organic choices in their supermarkets daily. AMS will build 
partnership networks in six regions across the United States with trusted local organizations 
serving direct farmer training, education, and outreach activities. The organizations will 
connect transitioning farmers with mentors, building paid mentoring networks to share 
practical insights and advice. Each regional team will also provide community building, 
including train-the-mentor support; as well as technical assistance, workshops, and field days 
covering topics including organic production practices, certification, conservation planning, 
business development (including navigating the supply chain), regulations, and marketing to 
help transitioning and recently transitioned producers overcome technical, cultural, and 
financial shifts during and immediately following certification. USDA will provide up to $100 
million for this program. 

Direct Farmer Assistance 
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NRCS will develop a new Organic Management conservation practice standard and offer 
financial and technical assistance to producers who implement the practice. Payments will be 
modeled on those already available to producers meeting the existing nutrient and pest 
management conservation practice standards. USDA will provide $75 million for this effort. 
This will include an increase in organic expertise throughout its regions, creating organic 
experts at each of its regional technology support centers. These experts will train staff who 
provide direct services to USDA customers. These services include hosting hands-on organic 
training for state and field NRCS staff and fielding organic-related staff questions. 

USDA will provide $25 million to RMA for the new Transitional and Organic Grower 
Assistance Program (TOGA) which will support transitioning and certain certified organic 
producers’ participation in crop insurance, including coverage of a portion of their insurance 
premium. 

Organic Pinpointed Market Development Support 

Stakeholders have shared that specific organic markets have market development risks due 
to inadequate organic processing capacity and infrastructure, a lack of certainty about market 
access, and insufficient supply of certain organic ingredients. This AMS initiative will focus on 
key organic markets where the need for domestic supply is high, or where additional 
processing and distribution capacity is needed for more robust organic supply chains. 
Examples of markets seeking support include organic grain and feed; legumes and other 
edible rotational crops; and livestock and dairy. USDA will invest up to $100 million to help 
improve organic supply chains in pinpointed markets. The Department will seek stakeholder 
input on these pinpointed initiatives beginning in September, resulting in an announcement of 
specific policy initiatives later this year. 

Other USDA Organic Assistance 

This USDA initiative complements existing assistance for organic producers, including FSA’s 
Organic Certification Cost Share Program (OCCSP) and Organic and Transitional Education 
and Certification Program (OTECP). OCCSP helps producers obtain or renew their organic 
certification, and OTECP provides additional funding to certified and transitioning producers 
during the pandemic. 

NRCS offers conservation programs, such as the Environmental Quality Incentives Program 
(EQIP) and the Conservation Stewardship Program (CSP), which can provide assistance to 
help with managing weeds and pests, and establishing high tunnels, improving soil health, 
and implementing other practices key to organic operations. RMA also administers federal 
crop insurance options available to organic producers, including Whole Farm Revenue 
Protection and Micro Farm. 

 

USDA Invests $14.5 Million in Taxpayer Education, 
Program Outreach Efforts for Farmers and 
Ranchers   
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FSA is investing in two outreach and education efforts for farmers and ranchers, including 
those who are new to agriculture or who have been historically underserved by programs.  

First, FSA is announcing $10 million in the new Taxpayer Education and Asset Protection 
Initiative. Through this initiative, FSA has partnered with the University of Arkansas and the 
National Farm Income Tax Extension Committee to deliver tax education resources for 
farmers and ranchers, which includes engagement with agricultural educators, and tax 
professionals through partnerships with community groups and minority serving institutions 
across the country.  

Second, FSA is investing $4.5 million in outreach for the Conservation Reserve Program 
Transition Incentives Program (CRP TIP), which increases access to land for new farmers and 
ranchers. FSA will award cooperative agreements to 15 to 20 partner and stakeholder 
organizations to conduct outreach and technical assistance and promote awareness and 
understanding among agricultural communities, particularly those who are military veterans, 
new to farming, or historically underserved.  

Cover Crops Play a Starring Role in Climate 
Change Mitigation 
On your own land, you’ve probably seen evidence that climate change is happening – things 
like extreme weather events or changes in growing seasons over the years. America’s rural 
communities are on the frontlines of climate change, and now is the time for agriculture, 
forestry, and rural communities to act.  

There are various ways to help mitigate the effects of climate change on your land and 
improve your bottom line at the same time. One very effective way is by planting cover crops. 

Cover crops offer agricultural producers a natural and inexpensive climate solution through 
their ability to capture atmospheric carbon dioxide (CO2) into soils. But cover crops don’t just 
remove CO2 from the atmosphere, they also help make your soil healthier and your crops 
more resilient to a changing climate. 

Healthy soil has better water infiltration and water holding capacity and is less susceptible to 
erosion from wind and water. 

Cover crops also trap excess nitrogen – keeping it from leaching into groundwater or running 
off into surface water – releasing it later to feed growing crops. This saves you money on 
inputs like water and fertilizer and makes your crops more able to survive in harsh conditions. 

USDA’s Cover Crop Support 

During the past year, USDA has made a number of strides to encourage use of cover crops. 
Earlier this month, USDA’s Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) formed a new 
partnership with Farmers For Soil Health. We also launched a new Cover Crop Initiative in 11 
states through the Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP), targeted $38 million to 
help producers mitigate climate change through adoption of cover crops. 
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In fiscal 2021, NRCS provided technical and financial assistance to help producers plant 2.3 
million acres of cover crops through EQIP. 

We’ve also recognized the importance of supporting cover crops through crop insurance. 
USDA’s Risk Management Agency (RMA) recently provided $59.5 million in premium support 
for producers who planted cover crops on 12.2 million acres through the new Pandemic Cover 
Crop Program. Additionally, RMA recently updated policy to allow producers with crop 
insurance to hay, graze or chop cover crops at any time and still receive 100% of the 
prevented planting payment. This policy change supports use of cover crops, which can help 
producers build resilience to drought. Visit RMA’s Conservation webpage to learn more. 

Working together, we can lead the way through climate-smart solutions that will improve the 
profitability and resilience of producers and foresters, open new market opportunities, and 
build wealth that stays in rural communities.  Our support for cover crops are part of a much 
broader effort at USDA to address climate change. To learn more, read USDA’s January 18, 
2022 news release. 

Cover crops are not only good for rural communities, but also for urban areas. Late last year, 
the NRCS National Plant Materials Center planted cover crops in the urban garden in front of 
USDA’s Washington, D.C. Headquarters. See how cover crops are also great for the urban 
farmer or backyard gardener. 

To learn more, visit farmers.gov/conserve/soil-health, watch our Conservation at Work video 
on cover crops, or contact your local USDA Service Center. 

Five Facts About the United States Drought Monitor 

This is likely no surprise to you, but drought persists across the western U.S. and is 
intensifying in some areas. No geographic area is immune to the potential of drought at any 
given time. The U.S. Drought Monitor provides a weekly drought assessment, and it plays an 
important role in USDA programs that help farmers and ranchers recover from drought. 

Fact #1 - Numerous agencies use the Drought Monitor to inform drought-related 
decisions. 

The map identifies areas of drought and labels them by intensity on a weekly basis. It 
categorizes the entire country as being in one of six levels of drought. The first two, None and 
Abnormally Dry (D0), are not considered to be drought. The next four describe increasing 
levels of drought: Moderate (D1), Severe (D2), Extreme (D3) and Exceptional (D4).  

While many entities consult the Drought Monitor for drought information, drought declarations 
are made by federal, state and local agencies that may or may not use the Drought Monitor to 
inform their decisions. Some of the ways USDA uses it to determine a producer’s eligibility for 
certain drought assistance programs, like the Livestock Forage Disaster 
Program and Emergency Haying or Grazing on Conservation Reserve Program acres and to 
“fast-track” Secretarial drought disaster designations.  

Fact #2 - U.S. Drought Monitor is made with more than precipitation data. 
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When you think about drought, you probably think about water, or the lack of it. Precipitation 
plays a major role in the creation of the Drought Monitor, but the map’s author 
considers numerous indicators, including drought impacts and local insight from over 450 
expert observers around the country. Authors use several dozen indicators to assess drought, 
including precipitation, streamflow, reservoir levels, temperature and evaporative demand, soil 
moisture and vegetation health. Because the drought monitor depicts both short and long‐term 
drought conditions, the authors must look at data for multiple timeframes. The final map 
produced each week represents a summary of the story being told by all the pieces of data. 
To help tell that story, authors don’t just look at data. They converse over the course of the 
map-making week with experts across the country and draw information about drought 
impacts from media reports and private citizens 

Fact #3 - A real person, using real data, updates the map. 

Each week’s map author, not a computer, processes and analyzes data to update the drought 
monitor. The map authors are trained climatologists or meteorologists from the National 
Drought Mitigation Center at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln (the academic partner and 
website host of the Drought Monitor), the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
and USDA. The author’s job is to do what a computer can’t – use their expertise to reconcile 
the sometimes-conflicting stories told by each stream of data into a single assessment. 

Fact #4 - The Drought Monitor provides a current snapshot, not a forecast. 

The Drought Monitor is a “snapshot” of conditions observed during the most recent week and 
builds off the previous week’s map. The map is released on Thursdays and depicts conditions 
based on data for the week that ended the preceding Tuesday. Rain that falls on the 
Wednesday just before the USDM’s release won’t be reflected until the next map is published. 
This provides a consistent, week‐to‐week product and gives the author a window to assess 
the data and come up with a final map. 

Fact #5 – Your input can be part of the drought-monitoring process. 

State climatologists and other trained observers in the drought monitoring network relay on-
the-ground information from numerous sources to the US Drought monitor author each week. 
That can include information that you contribute. 

The Drought Monitor serves as a trigger for multiple forms of federal disaster relief for 
agricultural producers, and sometimes producers contact the author to suggest that drought 
conditions in their area are worse than what the latest drought monitor shows. When the 
author gets a call like that, it prompts them to look closely at all available data for that area, to 
see whether measurements of precipitation, temperature, soil moisture and other indicators 
corroborate producer-submitted reports. This is the process that authors follow whether they 
receive one report or one hundred reports, although reports from more points may help state 
officials and others know where to look for impacts. 

There are multiple ways to contribute your observations: 

1. Talk to your state climatologist - Find the current list at the American Association of 
State Climatologists website. 
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2. Email - Emails sent to droughtmonitor@unl.edu inform the USDM authors. 
3. Become a CoCoRaHS observer - Submit drought reports along with daily 

precipitation observations to the Community Collaborative Rain, Hail & Snow Network. 
4. Submit Condition Monitoring Observer Reports (CMOR) - go.unl.edu/CMOR. 

For more information, read our Ask the Expert blog with a NDMC climatologist or 
visit farmers.gov/protection-recovery. 

USDA Supports Military Veteran’s Transition to 
Farming 
Are you a military veteran interested in farming? USDA offers resources to help you: 

• Fund Your Operation: USDA’s Farm Service Agency offers a variety of funding 
opportunities to help agricultural producers finance their businesses. Certain funds are 
targeted for veterans and beginning farmers and ranchers. 

• Conserve Natural Resources: USDA’s Natural Resources Conservation Service 
offers conservation programs and expert one-on-one technical assistance to 
strengthen agricultural operations now and into the future. Veterans may be eligible for 
a cost share of up to 90 percent and advance payments of up to 50 percent to cover 
certain conservation practices. 

• Manage Risks: USDA is here to help you prepare for and recover from the 
unexpected. Veterans who are beginning farmers may be eligible for reduced 
premiums, application fee waivers, increased insurance coverage, and other 
incentives for multiple USDA programs that support risk management. 

USDA wants to ensure that veterans transitioning to agriculture have the resources needed to 
succeed. While USDA offices are currently closed to visitors because of the pandemic, 
Service Center staff continue to work with agricultural producers via phone, email, and other 
digital tools. To conduct business, please contact your local USDA Service Center. 
Additionally, more information related to USDA’s response and relief for producers can be 
found at farmers.gov/coronavirus. If you’re a new farmer, you can also reach out to your state 
Beginning Farmer and Rancher Coordinator. 
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